The PASA report for December and January 2010

Meeting location Liberty One Food Court. Meeting time: 1 to 3 p.m.. Next meetings:

February 20 and March 6. Note the shift to the first Saturday of the month.
Meeting notes: We had an abbreviated meeting due to weather and the absence of Hank Smith for his Sci Fi report. We did have interesting material however, and the appearance of an occasional visitor to our group: Michael Stewart. He has done “sidewalk Astronomy” for school children for some time and recently received a Masters in Education. He is working part time with The Philadelphia board of Education and plans to help the Carver Science Fair personnel.

Mitch Gordon brought a Space Chess Set from Big League Promotions (.com) to show us, and  he brought a report from The Futurist Magazine on the existence of extra terrestrial life could be confirmed or denied per Dimitar Sasselov director of the Origins of Life Initiaive at Harvard. Nov./ Dec. 09 issue. In addition he brought a new news letter by C.D. Carson called “Luna!” website lunarcc.org. This should be of interest to Moon Society members if they haven’t seen it yet.

Dorothy Kurtz brought material on programs at the Hyden Planetarium with “A field Trip to the Moon” and The New York Hall of Sciences activity: Physics Principals Golf Course out among the rockets on the grounds.

Larry says my e-mail should be corrected to : Earlisat@verizon.net. It included my last name in Moon Miners version. Larry also had pictures from Philcon.

Earl brought material from the Amsat Journal that included the second part of the Cubesat  simulator ( a device to teach how a real satellite works and that many of us can help make). There where a number of good articles in this and Sky and Telescope for February that included details on the discovery of lunar water and “Kaguya’s High Def

Highlights” by Motomaro Shirao ,who help select the imaged areas. They are beautiful pictures and include the picture “A Cavern on the Moon” and more on lava tubes and

how we have talked of using them. This on page 26 and is by Alan MacRobert. The pictures where obtained by Mr. Motomaro and a team from NHK HDTV with Rie Honda. More at www.selene.jaxa.jp/en/link/index.htm.

For January we again had limited attendance but had another visitor, Wallace Kemp. He added to the banter about the past year and our hopes for 2010, not all of them concerning space. We talked of the attention to the national health care debate and the resulting media focus almost exclusively on that.

Mitch gave us our Treasurers report and our account balance so we can make financial plans. We will decide about using part of this for George Washington Carver Fair gift reimbursement. Most of this cost is members contributions and minimally affects the treasury. He brought quite a bit of other information including reprising the N.S.S. vision statement about “People Living and working in thriving communities”. We are still hoping the announced cancellation of the Constellation program will not brake the momentum towards this goal ( more on this later). On something else we discussed: Mitch brought a document called The Declaration of Interdependence, that we have heard of here, which includes statements that restricts, in members opinions, ownership of, and rights to claim, extra terrestrial resources and bodies. As some of us understand this: we would have to share the results of our work with people and nations that had not put in anything but could write a law that a world court would say allowed this to happen. This discussion also included the recent Ad Astra talk on “The Law of the Sea Treaty” and how this might apply to ownership of off Earth resources and, indeed, bodies. Most of us don’t like the idea of a space “wild west” but “for the good of the people” is also viewed with a jaundiced eye as well. In other activities: Mitch has started to contact university city  officials to get us a venue to do outreach to students this spring. He hopes the early start will result in success this year.
Dorothy told us of new, permanent additions to the Space Command exhibit at The Franklin Institute! Yeah! The Institute does not add to unpopular exhibits. The public must have asked for this. There will also be a series of lectures, starting in February, and a new Fels Planetarium exhibit. She also brought a huge amount of other material including a book review from New Jersey Magazine of “Your Flying Car Awaits” and a long subtitle. The book is by Paul Milo and he talks on all the great stuff that hasn’t, and sometimes should not have, come to pass. The book should be read for fun, and our failure to do all of its dreams taken with this in mind: we are still working on stuff. 

Earl brought in a book on robots called “Flesh and Machines” that included the trail of developments that led to the little robot that could: sojourner. The gem of the idea started with an early NASA plan to send a 12 Billion (!) dollar rover to Mars based on the old model of how an intelligent machine should work. As the reader would surmise, this is not how it was done! A really good book with this being only a great side light. As an added note: the March issue of Sky and Telescope has an article that talks of Transitory Lunar Phenomena. Moon Society and others interested in seeing what is really in front of them should pick up this issue. Analysis software is mentioned that has allowed several of the previously unexplained “events” to be resolved, via analysis of high res images, as the result of light falling on certain areas and not, as we would like, from outgassing events. Not all are explained away however.
Comment: We will have to see what the cancellation of the Constellation really will do to our efforts. As I write this, the Science Friday guests on Feb. 5 where not sounding as though this is an unmitigated disaster. Congress will weigh in and we will see where the funding is going.

Earl Bennett
